
Submitter: Sheri Winters 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: HB3838 

Dear House Committee on Rules, 

I oppose this bill. We don't need more layers of government. More layers equals 

more wasted tax payer money. I know there are those that support this bill based on 

what was happening during the COVID shutdown. Unfortunately the real problems 

were the result of the shutdown. Don't unfairly harm these workers with new 

regulations. That will create a greater shortage of care homes and workers. We don't 

need HB 3838. Please vote no. 


